

STATE OF CONNECTICUT OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

October 2, 2006

The Honorable Michael A. Pace First Selectman Town of Old Saybrook 302 Main Street Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475

Dear First Selectman Pace:

Governor M. Jodi Rell has asked me to inform you that the Town of Old Saybrook has been awarded a \$250,000 grant through the Small Town Economic Assistance Program for the rehabilitation and safety improvements to historic Ferry Dock.

The Department of Environmental Protection will administer your grant. Please be aware that the ultimate release of funding will be contingent on your compliance with the Department's rules and regulations with regard to the administration of bond funds. You should contact the Department of Environmental Protection in the near future to begin the assistance agreement process.

Congratulations on your grant award. Governor Rell and I look forward to working with you to continue to improve the well being of Connecticut's communities in the future.

Sincerely,

Robert L. Genuario Secretary

cc: Department of Environmental Protection
The Honorable Eileen M. Daily, State Senator
The Honorable Andrea L. Stillman, State Senator
The Honorable Marilyn Guiliano, State Representative



TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK

Office of the Board of Selectmen

302 Main Street • Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-2384 Telephone (860) 395-3123 • Fax (860) 395-3125

September 9, 2011

Ray Collins, Chairman Harbor Management Commission 302 Main Street Old Saybrook, CT 06475

Dear Ray:

I want to let the Harbor Commission know how appreciative I am both officially from my Selectman position and personally as a North Cove mooring holder for the efforts of Scott Mitchell, the Town's Dock Master.

As a North Cove mooring holder I received the email from Scott prior to the storm asking all vessel owners to secure their vessels for the pending hurricane. I understand Scott followed up on his email by personally checking all the moorings in North Cove for two pennants, and took action to secure any vessel not appropriately prepared. Thankfully the result was there was little or no damage to vessels moored in North Cove which is remarkable for a storm such as we experienced.

I have also been told that Scott identified storm damage issues at the Ferry Dock and took the initiative to contact you in your role as Chairman to get authority to purchase necessary supplies for emergency repairs. He then proceeded with and completed the required repairs to make the facility usable.

As Selectman I appreciate Scott's concern for the safety and well-being of the slip owners at Ferry Dock, as well as his efforts to keep damage to a minimum in North Cove. I believe the Commission made a good choice when hiring Scott to the Dock Master position. His ongoing efforts and diligence are to be commended.

Sincerely,

Michael Pace

First Selectman